
MINUTES 
Meeting of the Villanova University Senate for Academic Year 2013-2014 in Bartley Hall, Room 3010 on Friday, APRIL 25, 2014 at 1:30 p.m.
PRESENT:   Dr. Robert Styer, Chair; Ms. Meredith Gallagher, Executive Secretary
                       Mr. Michael Risch, Parliamentarian
Ms. Anne Diebold; Ms. Gayle Doyle; Mr. Mr. Sean Dolan; Dr. M. Louise Fitzpatrick; Rev. Kail Ellis, OSA; Ms. Debra Fickler; Mr. Stephen Fugale; Dr. Gary Gabriele; Mr. Ryan Gatti; Mr. Yannis Koukounas; Ms. Lourdes Carreras-Ortiz; Dr. Nancy Sharts-Hopko; Dr. Adele Lindenmeyr; Mr. Aaron Moore; Dr. Christopher Kilby; Dr. Sarvesh Kulkarni; Ms. Carmen Migliarino; Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich ’58 (representing the President of the Alumni Association); Mr. Vincent Nicastro; Mr. Thomas Soussou; Mr. Kenneth Valosky;  Mr. Richard Travia; Rev. John Stack, OSA; Dr. Barbara Wall; Dr. Kelly Welch; Ms. Allison Venella
Ms. Helen Heron, Recording Secretary

ABSENT:  

Dr. Wayne Bremser; Ms. Laura Boisclair; Mr. Joseph Brady; Dr. Mary Ann Cantrell; Ms. Erin Connor: Dr. Jerusha Connor (NIA); Dr. Julie Klein (NIA); Dr. Kenneth Kroos; Ms. Katherine Le Grande; Dr. Jean Ann Linney (NIA); Dr. Meg Luo; Dr. Patrick Maggitti; Mr. John J. Murray; Ms. Meghan Price (NIA); Ms. Caitlyn Sell; Dr. Donna Shai (NIA);  Dr. Thomas Way __________________________________________________________________________
AGENDA:
Please silence all cell phones.  Please place your nameplate at your seat to assist us in identifying all speakers and in building our community.

INVOCATION – Senator Thomas Soussou, SGA President
I. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE   

II.
FORMAL MOTION REGARDING THE NEW GOVERNANCE BODY


III.
FAREWELL ADDRESS OF THE SGA PRESIDENT


IV.
FAREWELL ADDRESS BY THE SENATE CHAIR
            V.        ADJOURNEMNT

          The Chair, Dr. Robert Styer, called the meeting to order at 3:30 P.M.



    Invocation – Senator Thomas Soussou, SGA President 
             In the name of the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit, Amen.

Lord, we thank you for bringing us here together today safe and sound. We thank you for all the wonderful blessings in our lives and for all of the talented people serving on the University Senate this year. We ask that you give us all the strength to make decisions we know are right and to work hard for those we represent. We thank you for blessing us with another successful year and ask for continued success in the coming years. We ask this through Christ, our Lord. Amen.

I.        ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

a) The minutes of the Senate Committees can be found on the SharePoint web site
            b) Student senators may take their name plates at the end of the meeting

II.    FORMAL MOTION REGARDING THE NEW GOVERNANCE BODY

    
      “The University Senate shall suspend its regular meetings for the fall
       2014 semester, and a new body (as outlined in the attached document) 
                   shall take over its duties and those of the University Senate Executive Committee. The 
                   Senate Committees will retain members serving as of May 2014 unless members cannot
                   continue to serve for the 2014-1015 Academic Year, in which case the replacement will
                   follow rules set forth in the September 2012 Constitution.  This new body shall be 
                   responsible to finalize its governing documents and structure and to gain Board of
                  Trustees approval.”
Dr. Styer explained that the above current motion was revised by the Executive Committee. 
He continued with his vision of what he hopes will happen with the Senate. He then opened 
it up to the floor for questions.

Senator Venella stated that she felt the new name of the University Senate was too similar 

to the Staff Council’s name and may cause confusion.

Senator Risch raised concerns about being unsure of what we are voting on specifically.

Dr. Styer’s explained that we will have fifteen members, but they may change that as long as
            they have the Board of Trustee’s approval.

Dr. Wall wanted to vote on the report as originally planned. She stressed that something
different is being introduced to the whole body that was not introduced at the previous   meeting.

Senator Kilby felt that we could do a simple “up or down” vote on the recommendations in the report.  If we don’t like a small part of it, we vote no. He thought we should make motions to modify the report and then vote as a whole as to whether we would accept or reject the modified reports.

Senator Moore suggested that the Senate create a committee with appointed members, equal to the composition of the Task Force recommendations, to rewrite the constitution closely following the Task Force's report and seek approval of the Board of Trustees. Once granted approval, the Senate would dissolve and it would be the new governing body.

Dr. Wall stated that, in view of the hard work that this Task Force has done for over a year and has submitted a report at the last meeting, we had the opportunity to raise many questions.   At the end of that meeting we knew we would vote at this meeting. To begin now to re-engineer the process, she wondered if there was such dissidence with this report that we really need to restructure it.   If that is the question, then that will come out in the vote.  She feels that if we are going to reject it, then we should and then entertain another motion.  She thinks we should vote on their report.
Senator Stack feels that those who had some objections to the content should be able to refresh our memories before we vote.

Senator Risch suggested that we could try to convince everyone else to vote it down, you can vote it down yourself, or you can move to amend it to read how you would like it to read.

Dr. Lindenmeyr explained that the Task Force, regarding the composition of the proposing body, looked at a few models.  Their final decision was that they looked at a much larger model which would meet some of the objections in that every college has its apportioned representation. One of the things they heard many times in their interviews and in their conversations with current and past participants in the Senate is the “unworkability” of a large body.  They possibly aired on the side of making too small a body. Presumably, one, two, or three colleges not are represented at any given moment. However, the students of all the colleges elect a president of the SGA who is a member of this proposed body.  The SGA will then elect two additional students. So there are three undergraduate students. There is also a graduate student, not designated from any one particular college but elected as one representative which is proportionate to the representation numerically of undergraduate vs. graduate students.  They proposed that this person also be represented as a graduate student at Villanova University.  They moved to a more constituency-based, stakeholder-based representation while retaining the elected principle for student, staff, faculty and alumni representatives.  Senator Lindenmeyr remarked that she would like this new body to move away from the different concrete “siloed” model of the university.  She believes that an elected representative holds the responsibility of representing the concerns of the Law school, Graduate Arts and Sciences, Business Student Round Table, etc.                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
She reminded the Senate that according to the existing constitution, the university Senate’s successor handles matters that lie outside of the purview of the jurisdiction of individual colleges.  We would not have a body making decisions about the Law school that pertain just to the Law School that is outside the realm of this body. This is the vision of the Task Force as to what is an appropriate representation for a university.  If a more college constituency based vision is favored then you should vote this down. She does not see a way to tinker with this because they’re two entirely different models. 
Senator Wall understands the vision and that it is a different vision. Her concern for the workability of the Senate is not dependent on the number of people, but on the leadership and the issues brought before the Senate.

Dr. Styer made an amendment to change to name of the body. The new motion would read
 as follows: 
            US 1314-2-1                          The University Council would choose an appropriate new
           name. 

The motion was voted on unanimously.

US 1314-2-2


The report of the Task Force be adopted as a guiding

            document of the direction of the future governance of 

                                                            Villanova University

            FAVOR

                 OPPOSSED


ABSTAIN

     15



            14
                                            1
         Senator Fickler noted that essentially we are amending the Constitution of the Senate by this
         change. She noted that it requires two-thirds of the full membership of the entire Senate. She
         feels that implicitly we are amending the whole Constitution of the Senate.  We do not have a
         majority present.

         Senator Styer stated that the motion passed, but it is not valid for its purposes.  This means it
         is not a passed motion 

         Senator Moore moved to pass another motion regarding this issue.

US 1314-2-3                           The Senate to create a committee with appointed members,
equal to the composition of the Task Force recommendations, to rewrite the constitution closely following the Task Force's report and seek approval of the Board of Trustees. Once granted approval, the Senate would dissolve, and it would be the new governing body.

FAVOR


   OPPOSED 


     ABSTAIN
               8



        16                                                  1
        Senator Styer motioned that we give the members of the Task Force the right to the floor.
        Senator Wheeland, a member of the Task Force, commented that just because this motion lost 

        does not mean that, with further amendment to the original Task Force report, it does not kill

        the opportunity of this body now or in the future to consider those additional amendments that

        might get more votes. 

III.
FAREWELL ADDRESS OF THE SGA PRESIDENT- Senator Thomas Soussou

  The SGA President gave a short presentation on the accomplishments they have made 

              during this past year. 

IV.
FAREWELL ADDRESS BY THE SENATE CHAIR- Senator Robert Styer
“I have served on the Senate for ten years and have hit the ten year term limit. I must step down to allow others to move the new body forward.  I hope to serve in governance in some future year, but I want to acknowledge someone who is truly beginning a new phase of life:  Helen Heron has served as the Senate Recording Secretary for almost a decade.  She has recently decided to retire from Villanova, and we will miss her very much.

Words that describe Helen: warm personable, pleasant patient, sincere, a lovely person who truly cares and works hard to provide support for the Senate and, in particular, to support my work as chair.

Helen knows how much I love Roberts Rules of Order and formal procedures, although she never had any love of such arcane. So she must forgive me for requesting one last formal motion of the 2013-2014 University Senate.”
US 1314-2-4


 Whereas Ms. Helen Heron has faithfully served the Villanova




             University Senate for eight years as Recording Secretary; whereas





 Ms. Helen Heron has consistently exemplified a warm, personable 


 spirit, and therefore the Villanova University Senate gratefully

             commends Ms. Helen Heron for her pleasant and caring service. 

             We pray for God’s blessing on all her retirement activities.

The motion was unanimously accepted.            
The Senate then presented Senator Styer with a plaque honoring his commitment and dedication 
 to the University Senate.
III. ADJOURNMENT
There being no New Business, a motion To Adjourn was made by Senator Wall and 
seconded by Senator Fitzpatrick.  Adjournment took place at 5:00 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





                                                                                                                                                          Meredith Gallagher






Executive Secretary
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